U.S. OFFICE OF PERSONNEL MANAGEMENT

NOTICE AND POSTING SYSTEM

Notice No: 2010 - 04 Washington, DC 20415

Date: March 2, 2010

Notice of OPM Policy Information

Agencies: This Notice announces the interchange agreement between the Department of
Defense Civilian Intelligence Personnel System and the Competitive
Civil Service

Heads of Departments and Independent Establishments:

The U.S. Office of Personnel Management (OPM) has approved a 6-month extension of the personnel
interchange agreement that permits movement between the competitive civil service and positions in the
Military Departments (Army, Navy (includes the Marine Corps), and Air Force) covered under the
Defense Civilian Intelligence Personnel System (DCIPS), formerly the Civilian Intelligence Personnel
Management system (CIPMS). The Defense Security Service (DSS) is included in the personnel
interchange agreement. Coverage under this agreement does not extend to DCIPS employees in other
non-military components of the Department of Defense.

This extension is based on the results of the recent audit conducted December 22, 2009. The current
DCIPS interchange agreement expires March 30, 2010. Attached is the new DCIPS agreement which
expires on September 30, 2010.
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